
Stop and smell the coffee
Today I had a stop in town and I was right next to a fairly
new coffee/ice cream shop. I’ve been there once or twice and
decided to treat my self to a cup of coffee. It was a fairly
trying day, so I thought a cup of coffee would be welcome.

I had a sip or two of my triple espresso and left to drive on
home. Just as I was getting into my car, a gust of wind
threatened  to  blow  my  hat  halfway  down  main  street.
Instinctively, I reached for my hat, but I had in that hand a
cup of coffee. The coffee flew all over, most over me. Being
espresso it had a very strong aroma. I was able to smell that
the entire ride home. Even after changing clothes, I was able
to smell it. Seems it got in my hair too.

Well, so much for a relaxing cup of coffee. I ended up wearing
most of it. I guess I didn’t need the caffeine.

No, there were no burns, and I’m not going to be suing any
coffee shops. My own stupidity was responsible for the coffee
on me. Reach for a hat with the hand coffee is in. None too
smart that.

Of course, if you can’t laugh at your own stupid antics whose
can you laugh at. Really a decent day after I got my jacket
cleaned.

Ice  Cream,  Cotton  Candy,
Lions, And Trolleys
Tonight was opening night for Meet Me in St. Louis (Louis) and
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it went remarkably well from the stage, anyway.  The director
presented us each with a carnation and told us that we were
the best cast she has ever had (and she has been involved with
the theatre since 1974).  Prior to the show, she gave a short
speech on the historical significance of not only the show but
also the Huber theatre itself.

But for anyone who has never had the opportunity to be inside
the Huber, you owe it to yourself to visit it.  It is really
amazing and has a large history to it… some good… some best
left forgotten, but all part of history.  I vaguely remember
when the building was known as Tremors and eventually fell
into ill repute until a group went in and cleaned it up.  It
really is a gorgeous site in which to see a show and even
better, to perform.

During intermission, refreshments were sold.  These were also
a nice addition to the historical effect.  Ice cream cones and
cotton  candy  were  both  introduced  at  the  1904  St.  Louis
World’s Fair.  The break lasted a bit longer than the typical
15 minutes.  The ice cream was still hard and people were
standing outside the building to get some.  Carol, bless her
heart, jumped in to help scoop ice cream.

During curtain call, I watched John Truitt, who stood to my
right, to bow.  Unfortunately, he was bowing all over the
place at the wrong time.  Finally, I just watched the center
of the line for our mass bow.  A wonderful show with a very
responsive audience.

Following the performance, I went out to greet the public. 
Megan actually got me a totally unnecessary gift.  Just her
and Carol’s presence in the audience was the only present I
needed.  There were a few other audience members I knew and
had to chat with, lots of cool compliments for Grandpa.  I
even considered going out to McDonalds across the street in
full dress and makeup, but decided against it.
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This  weekend  seems  to  be  jam-packed  with  theatrical
productions.  We have Meet Me in St. Louis at one theatre. 
Lion in Winter at another (hope it went well, j. You’re A Good
Man Charlie Brown being presented at a nearby high school as
well as a high school production of Les Miserables.  Lots of
good stuff happening if only I had time to see it all.

Reasonable Running Time?
How long does it take you to “run in” to a store?  I suppose
it depends on the size of the store and what you need.  If
you’re running into the gas station to pay for gas, then it
will probably take a fraction of the time it would take you to
“run in” to a Super Walmart and pick up milk, diapers, and
say, deoderant, or something else that is usually located all
the way on the other side of the store. 

But apparently the phrase “running in” has different meanings
for different people.  To me, it means ‘get in the store and
get what I need as quickly as I possibly can’.  To my husband,
it means ‘get some shopping done so my wife doesn’t have to
get out of the car, and we don’t have to bother unloading the
kids’.  The problem here lies where my husband is the slowest
shopper you will ever meet.  This is not an exaggeration.  I’m
very thankful sometimes that I was blessed with a man who
doesn’t mind shopping, in fact, he even likes it, depending on
what we’re shopping for, of course.  But it takes him forever
to get anything.  I still can’t figure out why…  is it because
he reads every package of every brand of every product in
which he’s interested in order to comparison shop?  Is it
because he is unorganized and doesn’t remember what he’s at
the store to get?  Is it because he gets sidetracked and ends
up shopping for three items when he’s in the store to buy only
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one?  It could be a combination of all the above; I haven’t
figured it out yet.  But what I have figured out is to no
longer put myself in the situation of being the car babysitter
while my husband’s 5 minute “run in” to the store turns to 10,
20, sometimes upwards of 30 minutes!

Now that I’m in the third trimester of my pregnancy, I don’t
always want to go in the store, whereas normally, I don’t
mind…  like most women, I don’t mind shopping, even if hubby
is taking forever and a day in the electronics section.  Which
reminds me real quick – TANGENT ALERT – a brand-new Super
Walmart in a town nearby has the right idea.  They put a
really nice big magazine section right by the electronics
department  with  benches  in  between  for  the  wives  to  park
themselves while the husbands wishfully browse the electronics
– Walmart doesn’t often earn my kudos, but this is an example
of some good store planning!  Anyway, back to my venting…

So before the pregnancy, for some reason I was never the one
who got to “run in” to the store – I always got the ‘babysit-
for-the-3-bored-kids-in-the-car’ job, ugh.  I finally put a
stop to it because hubby’s “running in” took so long, and then
I got pregnant and don’t have the foot power to last very long
in stores anyway.  So the other day, we’re coming out of a
store, and he says, very smoothly as he’s already walking
toward the Office Max and away from the car, “I’m just going
to ‘run in’ real quick and check for something.”  Uh-oh.  Did
he say ‘run-in real quick’?  You may take me for a fool, but I
believed him.  I thought he would be really quick because we
had a meeting with a start time about an hour away, and he
knew I wanted to make a few stops before the meeting, so
surely he wouldn’t jeopardize my errands by letting Office Max
take too long…  So I was under the impression that after I
waddled to the car and pulled up to Office Max, he’d be ready
to go…  WRONG!  I’ve been through this enough by now to know
not to worry…  I used to sit there and seriously think, ‘what
if he’s being held hostage in the Office Max or what if he’s



passed out and gotten hurt or something?  But we’ve been
together for over a decade, so I now realize he’s just a
“forever shopper”.  I finished reading the daily newspaper and
glanced around – no husband.  I put on the radio and listened
to a song or two…  no husband.  I checked the time and started
to get irritated, dreaming of the ice cream stop that was
going  to  be  one  of  my  errands  before  the  meeting…   no
husband.  I put on the mp3 player and listened to about 3
songs, trying to keep calm and not cry out of frustration
(impatience+pregnancy−ice  cream  =  easy  tears)  …   no
husband.  Now our new car starts to rumble and shake.  Since
we got rid of the Ford months ago, I didn’t think it was a
mechanical problem…  then I remembered that the gas light had
come on earlier, before my husband “ran in” to Office Max.  I
turned off the car, and waited some more.  Finally he came out
of the store – empty handed.  I hadn’t thought to turn off the
car while waiting for him since he was just “running in”, and
now we were out of gas after idling for a good twenty minutes
or longer – I hadn’t been keeping track.  Luckily there was a
gas station right across the street, and instead of walking
there and having to buy a gas can, he pushed the car and I
steered it over to the gas station…  it gave us time to blow
off some steam…  well, me anyway.  I was also wondering what
could possibly take a person so long in a store only to have
them come out with nothing?!?  But, I was literally too peeved
to ask and I didn’t want to talk about what happened at Office
Max.  All I knew is that my errands weren’t going to happen
and I was going to the meeting ice cream-less.

In my husband’s defense, he doesn’t do this because he’s not
thoughtful or considerate; it’s actually the opposite.  He
wants to save me from having to go into the stores, and save
me from the trouble of having to deal with shopping hassles… 
and he takes long in stores even when I’m with him, that’s
just how he is…  He just doesn’t have a very good concept of
time,  and  he  doesn’t  realize  that  I’d  much  rather
entertain the kids and myself in the store than in the car. 



Also, being a woman makes me prone to thinking ahead, while he
is impulsive.  If he had thought ahead about the Office Max
errand, we could have discussed it, and I could have planned
to get my errands done at the same time, or even gotten gas
while I waited.  Instead, since the Office Max errand was
brought up at the last possible second when I couldn’t even
say no because he was too far away to hear me, I thought it’d
be quick enough where I could leave the car on and not run out
of gas.  The good news out of all this is that the meeting
ended  early  enough  that  I  was  able  to  get  my  daughter’s
birthday party stuff before that store closed, so really the
only errand I missed that day was my ice cream.  And I can do
without putting more weight on my poor feet right now anyway,
I guess…  And this experience reinforced my mantra that I will
NOT wait in the car while my husband “runs in” to anywhere
ever again.  At least not without a full library of reading
materials or a laptop so I can blog about him while I wait… 
In case you think I’m being too hard on him by the way, I told
him I was going to be blogging about this incident – he took
so long we ran out of gas, for crying out loud!!!  And NEVER
will I wait in the car for him to ‘run in’ anywhere while the
kids are with us!

Pamper Me
NO…. do not put me in a diaper. I was invited to attend a
Pampered Chef party at the house of my very good friends. It
was  very  entertaining.  Everyone  there  got  to  help  make
brownies… (which ended up being slightly burned but with a
little ice cream, were quite good). I ACCIDENTALLY spilled a
smidgen of brown sugar on the floor as I was filling the
plopper thing. THEN, I gracefully dropped a scoop of ice cream
on the floor…. sorry.
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After the demo, we arranged an Oscar night party. I have not
seen any of the movies nominated for any of the major awards.
I have heard that Gone Baby Gone is not all that great.Only
that it is Ben Affleck’s directorial debut and has his
brother, Casey in it. We briefly discussed Little Miss
Sunshine which I have not seen but hope to. And while we were
on the topic of Steve Carell movies, we mentioned Get Smart
which will be coming to theatres this summer. I will say that
I have seem Norbit on DVD which is up for Best Makeup. That
movie should be a contender for WORST MOVIE EVER. I wonder how
many movies have ever won both Oscars and Razzies.


